HIMACHAL PRADESH UNIVERSITY
(NAAC Accredited ‘A’ Grade University)
OFFICE OF DEAN OF STUDIES
SUMMER-HILL, SHIMLA-171005
NO. 1.15/2017-HPU(DS) Dated: 02.12.2017

Clarification regarding Notifications related to Admission in Colleges
through the Entrance Test

The notifications dated 21.7.16 and 12.5.2017 allowing Government
colleges and the colleges affiliated to Himachal Pradesh University to hold
the Entrance Examinations at their own level in the event of seats remaining
vacant are only for admission to M.A. and M.Sc. courses and not for any
other course including MCA, MBA, MTA, B.Tech. or any other course,
the prospectus of which is published by the Department/ Institute itself.

The colleges running courses other than M.A./M.Sc. must follow

the prospectus of the concerned Department/Institute for all purposes.

THIS MAY BE TREATED AS MOST URGENT.
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